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November 4, 2020 

 

Public Disclosure Commission 
PO Box 40908 
Olympia, WA  98504 
 

Dear Public Disclosure Commission: 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the complaint filed by Glen Morgan on 

10/19/20.  

Argo Strategies, the treasurers for the People for Carrie Hesch campaign received an 

invoice for $50,000 from Cerillion N4 Partners (invoice #1568) for the Comcast cable 

buy on 9/30/2020 and properly reported it on our Oct 12 C4 report. Then on October 

15th we received another invoice (Invoice #1597) for $65,000 for a Comcast cable buy. 

It was our understanding at the time that the 2nd invoice was accrued as a debt/promise 

to pay by the campaign on October 15th, not earlier, which is why it wasn’t reported with 

the other debts and obligations for that reporting period.  

It appears that Cerillion did reserve space in the amount Mr. Morgan details for Carrie 

Hesch’s campaign but did not greenlight the extra buy/purchase until it was clear that 

fundraising would cover the amount they reserved, which was after the reporting period 

ended on Oct 12th. We would be happy to amend the previous reports to include the 

total reservation, even though it was not a promise to pay by the People for Carrie 

Hesch campaign. If that is what the PDC would like, please let me know and we can 

amend the report immediately. 

We take special care to ensure accurate and timely reporting of each of our clients’ 

debts/obligations as you can see from our reporting for this client. There would never be 

a purposeful or willful concealment of expenditures, as Mr. Morgan accuses in his 

complaint.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to share our explanation,  

Sincerely,  

 

Jason Bennett, Treasurer 

People for Carrie Hesch 

 

 

 


